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Thank you! 
My sincerest thanks to Mrs Rayner and the HEPS team for 

taking the lead while I’ve been away on leave. It goes without 

saying that our school has a fantastic group of highly          

experienced staff members that work hard to support every 

child in reaching their full potential. 

Creative Writing 
This week we’ve been getting back into our creative writing 

program. The students first used a resource and dice to roll 

random characters, plots and settings. Yesterday they worked 

together in small groups developing a back story to the    

character, and some further elements to the plots.             

Keep posted as I am sure we’ll again have some amazing   

student writing in our newsletter. 

Hill End Happenings 
Recently I have been approached by the Mayor of Bathurst 

about Hill End sending a small group to represent our village 

at an event in Bathurst. I believe the event will be a chance 

for Hill End to present issues of concern and need for our 

community. If you’d like to be involved or have matters you’d 

like put forward, keep an eye out as we’ll organise a            

discussion in the near future.                                                  

All are welcome to attend. 



On the weekend Mum got a 

Bluetooth speaker. It is new 

and so much fun. It has blue, 

green and red lights in the 

middle. It is lots  

of fun to listen to  

and it is very loud. 

Telisha Y2 

On the weekend I played on 

my Nintendo. I played 3D 

Mario World.  

Some characters  

are evil and some  

are good. 

Archer Y2 

On the weekend I did  a chip 

hunt. I made arrows that 

you had to find and an X 

marks the spot. 

The next day Dad’s brother 

came over for lunch. I had a 

bun with a sausage and  

salad and some chips. 

I also played  

with my  

army toys. 

Eddy Y4 

On the weekend we went to 

Mudgee. We went to Kmart 

and the Reject shop.  

It was fun! 

Hudson Y3 

 

 

On the weekend Mum made 

some chocolate nut cookies. 

Yum, yum ! 

On my Nintendo, my  

favourite game is Super  

Mario World. 

Ethan Y2 

On the weekend Mum 

bought a speaker  

and it sings  

loud songs. 

Ally Y1 

On the  

weekend we went to  

Maddison’s birthday party. 

We played a game where you 

have a balloon tied to your 

foot and other people have to 

burst it. 

We also played pass the  

parcel. 

The next day we went to 

town and Peter and I got the 

shopping. When we were 

crossing the road I got stuck 

on the island but Peter made 

sure I crossed safely. 

Emily Y6 
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On the weekend we got 

Rose a new dog bed. 

She is a border collie. 

I hope she doesn’t chew 

the bed. 

Adalyn K 

On the weekend we went 

to Big Nanny’s. 

We played a game  

with a basketball. 

Alex K 

On the weekend I got a 

new desk. 

I have a globe  

and it has the  

whole earth on it. 

Chelsea Y2 

On the weekend we had 

visitors at our home.  

They were Dad’s friends. 

We had a 

yummy lunch 

and I had a 

great time. 

Imogen Y1 

       HEPS garden 
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           Alex Mobbs 

In the STEMSHED this term, following the theme of our Term 4 Topic, the students are   

making a castle out of timber. They will also be using their maths skills to measure the     

project and decide on the right angles to use to make the castle. 



 
face-

Health Clinic News 
There will be no Doctors Clinic in November. 

The next Doctors Clinic is on Wednesday 6th December. 

Call Ochre on 6331 9444 to book an appointment.   

Hill End Health Clinic opening hours are Monday 9.30 - 1.30 and Friday 

9.30 - 4pm, Wednesday Clinic at Sofala 9.30 - 1.30.  

Community Nurse Lisa  will commence 2 weeks annual leave starting on 

Monday 16th October to Friday 27th October 2023.  

Unfortunately, no other nurses are available to cover Lisa’s leave so  

the Hill End Health Clinic will be closed during this time. 

Give-away 

We have 3 of these cupboards to 

give away if you are interested  

in 1 or all. They are strong, and 

lockable with a little bit of wear 

and tear. Please organise a time 

with school staff to pick up. Two 

people are needed to lift these. 

PERFECT FOR YOUR SHED 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

If you can spare some time to help at  

HEAC Inc’s inaugural Analogue Festival 

please contact hillendartscouncil@gmail.com 


